eptember marked the kickoff of

the Shepherd Park Citizens
Association (SPCA) Membership
Drive. SPCA membership is open
to all residents of Shepherd Park,
Colonial Village and North Portal
Estates. Nonresidents may join
SPCA as community supporters.

This year’s goal isto

increase membership to
500 households. Our ini-
tial outreach to existing
members has put us well
on theroad to our goal,
with more than 75 house-
holds renewing their
membership already.

SPCA contributestothe
uniqueness of our
neighborhood by sponsor-
ing community events
and representing thein-
terests of our neighbor-
hood on quality of life,
public safety and devel-
opment issues. This

summer, SPCA once
again organized a Summer Picnic
and the Community Yard Sale.
This Fall, we will hold a grand
opening celebration for the reno-
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vated field and tot
lot next to Shepherd
Elementary and will
sponsor the first-
ever Halloween pa-
rade and house deco-
ration/pumpkin
carving contest.

SPCA also keeps
our neighborsin

touch through our
newsletter, email group and block
captain network. The

isour quarterly newsletter,
and your link to community news,
history, and announcements. The
Shepherd Park email group provides
information about safety, services,
schools, sales, contractor recommen-
dations and general neighborhood
information. In between newsletter
mailings, we rely on our block cap-
tains to keep the community in-
formed.

SPCA also partners with the offi-
cersin our Police Service Area (PSA),
Shepherd Elementary School PTA,
the Gateway Coalition, and the Advi-
sory Neighborhood Commission
(ANC) on issues such as the proposed
development at Walter Reed and the
expansion of the storage facility on
Eastern Ave.

Please join SPCA
during our membership campaign.
Your participation is important to
our community. See page 6 for an
application.
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ust as the summer fades, ing their quality of life, have

kids return to school and made Shepherd Park one of DC’s
vacations become mere memo- most desirable communities.
ries, Shepherd Park Citizens SPCA’s mission istoimprove
Association (SPCA) has revved the quality of life for all members
up and kicked off its new year. of the Shepherd Park community
We plan to improve on our through programs and activities
successes of last year by con- that focus on safe and clean
tinuing several existing pro- streets, regular communication
grams and activities and in- among community members, re-
creasing our involvement in sponsiveness to community con-
matters that affect our com- cerns economic development that
munity, including monitoring benefits our community, proac-
and challenging development tive involvement in business and
activities that threaten our political matters affecting our
community. community and support of Shep-

Thisyear, we are off to a herd Elementary School.

fast start— bringing fresh, SPCA’s Board of Directors is
new ideas, programs and events. & 5% (- o+ already working hard to fulfill our

Already, on August 8, SPCA spon-
sored the At-Large City Council Can-
didates Political Forum, which was
an overwhelming success with over
400 people attending the event.

Check our calendar of events on
page 8 and you will see that October
will be a busy month. We will hold a
community breakfast at Jimmy’s Deli
on October 9, a Shepherd Park Field
Opening Celebration on October 17, a
DC School Board District 11 (Wards 3
and 4) Candidates Forum on October
28 and a Halloween Parade on Octo-
ber 31.

In the coming year, we plan to

hold several more family-friendly
social events and programs. We in-
vite you tojoin us and welcome your
comments and suggestions.

We will hold our first community
meeting on October 4 at 7 p.m. at
Shepherd Elementary School.
Please attend the meeting, find out
more about us and support SPCA.

The Shepherd Park community
isone of DC’s finest jewels. Several
factors, including development
along South Silver Spring, good
neighbors and community members
genuinely concerned about improv-
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Dwayne Toliver, President
882-8892 dtoliver@nixonpeabody.com

Sheryl Black, Vice President
723-6861 sheryblack@aol.com

Pat Bailey, Recording Secretary
291-9055 locustrdpat@starpower.net

Eric Johnson, Corres. Secretary
291-1097 ericsjohnson@comcast.net

Warren Peck, Treasurer
882-1415 warren_peck@hotmail.com

At-Large Members:

Karen Doty

465-2417 kmdoty@earthlink.net
Dan Nathan

726-7177 dananddori@verizon.net
Monty Wilkinson

882-9760 montywilk@starpower.net

Delegates to the Fed. Of Civic Ass’'ns

Marc Loud

882-3143 gatewaycdc@aol.com
Dwayne Revis

291-3415 revis@starpower.net

Delegates to the Fed. of Citizens Ass'ns

Patrick Grobbel

882-7505 pgrobbel@d-I-s.com

Barry Hudson

829-7676 blehudson@msn.com
Frenchy Smith

291-0728 frenchysmith@starpower.net

Past Presidents

Joan Hoyte

882-2447 jephh@aol.com

Ralph Blessing

726-0587 rblessin88@hotmail.com

mission. Our committees are continu-
ing oversight of development activi-
ties throughout Shepherd Park and
the surrounding areas and communi-
cating with city officials to deliver
well-deserved and promised services
and programs. We strongly urge you
tojoin one or more of those commit-
tees.

As President of SPCA, | will guide
our Board’s efforts to meet our mis-
sion. | look forward to meeting you at
our events and programs.

) )

Education
Barry Hudson

Environment & Economic Development
Marc Loud & Dwayne Revis

Legislative
Francis "Frenchy" Smith

Membership
Pat Bailey

Newsletter
Beth Allaben & Pat Bailey

Public Safety & Block Captains
Karen Doty

Recreation
Patrick Grobbel & Dan Nathan

Storage Facility
Monty Wilkinson

Zoning & Walter Reed Expansion
Ralph Blessing & Joan Hoyte
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n place of the azaleas, rhododen-

drons and tall trees at the corner
of 16th Street and Alaska Avenue,
your view may soon be obstructed
by a 600,000 square-foot building
and a 500-car parking garage.

The Walter Reed Army Medical
Center has entered into an En-
hanced Use Lease (EUL) with the
Higgins Development Co. to con-
struct a commercial lab and office
facility and adjoining garage. The
8.2-acre tract targeted for this pro-
ject sits opposite Rock Creek Park
and the cluster of homes on Alaska
Avenue near 16th Street.

In addition to leveling mature
trees and paving over most of the
green space north of the campus’s
16th Street entrance, this project
would result in increased noise and
trafficin Shepherd Park and add to
the parking congestion on nearby
residential streets. This massive
project also proposes to demolish or
remove a number of early 20th-

century houses on the campus.
Moreover, it would create an un-
precedented

gresswoman Eleanor Holmes Nor-
ton and Councilmember Adrian
Fenty on September

commercial
zone with ac-
companying
truck traffic
presently
barred on 16th
Street, which
currently has
no commercial
buildings from
the Maryland
lineto Carter
Barron and
beyond. SPCA

15, to solicit their help
in opposing the pro-
ject. Congresswoman
Norton, in turn, met
with Walter Reed rep-
resentatives the fol-
lowing day. In that
meeting, sheinsisted
that they explore al-
ternative sites for this
facility and also that
they obtain a full en-
vironmental impact
statement for any

also has seri-

ous reservations about the manner
in which the EUL for this project
was developed.

Reaction among Shepherd Park
residents reflects their overwhelm-
ing rejection of this project. As are-
sult, SPCA representatives and
ANC commissioners met with Con-

such development.

In the coming months, SPCA'’s
Zoning Committee will continue
working with Congresswoman Nor-
ton and Councilmember Fenty on
this matter. Anyone with relevant
expertise who would like to assist in
this endeavor should contact
Joan Hoyte or Ralph Blessing.

: E72
+ % 0>0F9 FFO/
E2G
+ x % OF9 FF9 *$/
- & 332'7.7G H &A ) &)

% &) ) %

$? % @)

<

@

) *< 0 1 < 1* ) *

" & 1A < % &)

& &; 1 1 6&8AB C 6
Salesperson

Takoma Park

Office: 301-434-8900 ext. 383
E-mail: valerie.coleman@longandfoster.com

New Hampshire Avenue
Takoma Park, MD 20912

Cell: 202-236-0483
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he beginning of a new school year

is always an exciting time for

parents, teachers and students. This
year at Shepherd Elementary thereis

much to be excited about. Shepherd

Elementary has recently been
ranked one of the top ten elemen-
tary schoolsin DC, has a new prin-
cipal, and has a new dress code.

On thefirst day of school hun-
dred of students dressed in their
white shirts, navy blue pants and
skirts, and black shoes entered the
school to meet their new principal,
Daniel Robinson.

Robinson comes to Shepherd
from Harrisburg, PA and brings a
wealth of experiencein raising test
scores and increasing community
involvement. Robinson also brings
a strong commitment to reading.
With his experience and the com-
mitment of its faculty and staff,
Shepherd should have a great year.

After years of discussion, last
year parents at Shepherd voted to
have students wear uniforms. Ac-
cording to DCPSrules, at least 80%
of the parents must agree to change
the dress code. DCPSrulesalsore-
strict uniforms from being manda-
tory; students are not required to
wear uniforms if their family ob-
jects. At this point, the vast major-

% , J I % %, : . :
# | + ity of students are wearing uni-
& forms. Studiesindicate that uni-
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F rom my office window, it
is a pleasure to see
neighbors enjoying our cam-
pus. They use our playground
for romping with young chil-
dren; dog walkers abound;
families have picnics and
play soccer on the field, pe-
destrian commuters cut
through to the bus stop.
Many enjoy the stream — our
very own Kalmia Creek —
and the birds, butterflies and
frogs it attracts.

Neighborhood children and
parents attend our Summer
Programs, including Woodshop
and Aquatics for lessons and
free swim as well as birthday
parties. Information about
these programs is available
through Garth Ericson
(gericson@owellschool.org), or
at www.lowellschool.org . Our
facilities rental coordinator is
Tara Wiebenson at twieben-
son@owellschool.org. Our first
admissions Open House is Sun-

Our facilities also include
a dining room and dance floor, for
special parties and meetings. For
two generations, a local men’s team
has been playing basketball in the
gym on Saturday mornings.

day, December 12th from 2-4.

It isajoytobe part of this vi-
brant neighborhood. Thank you all
for using our campus and allowing
Lowell to further a sense of commu-
nity on upper 16th Street.

forms can improve student per-
formance in urban schools.

With a new principal and new
uniforms, the parents, faculty and
staff of Shepherd are looking for-
ward to quickly moving up the top
ten list.
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ith just weeks remaining be-

fore the school year started,
a group of interested parents and
PTA members met with Principal
Daniel Robinson to see how they
could help. His answer was, “Help
me paint my office.” The result
was a bright, colorful makeover of
the office and the main hallway.

Many volunteer parents have
children who are not yet old
enough to attend Shepherd, but
want to help make their neighbor-
hood school the best it can be. This
band of concerned parents plans to
work with the PTA to mobilize the
community to help with painting,
landscaping and other projects.

Painting was not the only re-
source donated to the Shepherd.
Recently an air conditioner
broke in one of the classrooms.
The administration of the school
immediately reacted and put in a
work order, but there was no way
that order was going to be handled
within two or three days. Asare-
sult, the administration and the
PTA agreed to get the community
involved. Through the Shepherd
Park email group, the PTA asked
neighbors to donate an air condi-
tioner to help out. The request was
answered by the Brandon and
Price families.

Thanks to these families, Mr.
Leonard’s 5th grade class can learn
in a comfortable environment until
DCPS repairs or replaces the unit.
Now that’s community support!
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hereis always good reason to

celebrate the arrival of young
children to the neighborhood. Shep-
herd Park welcomes the Rock Creek
Children’s Center (RCCC), a new
preschool for children ages 2 Y2 to 5,
at the corner of 16th Street and Kal-
mia Road (the Washington Ethical
Society building).

RCCC was created by GEMSED,
an educational consulting group

previously involved with the Owl
School. RCCC opened last year and
now enrolls approximately 15 chil-
dren. The Center hopes toincrease
enrollment to 30 children.

RCCC Director Angela Foshee
told us: “We want toreally get to
know each child and do what is nec-
essary to help develop the children
to prepare and transition into kin-
dergarten and beyond.”

RCCC has a morning and full
day program as well as an After
Care Program until 6 p.m.

Ms. Foshee is considering expand-
ing the After Care program for chil-
dren not enrolled in RCCC and is
considering an afterschool “pick up”
at Shepherd Elementary Schooal.
For more information, contact An-
gela Foshee at 291-6066 or
afoshee@gemsed.com.
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D uring most of the eight years
my son Mazi attended Shep-
herd Elementary, | felt like a very
lucky parent. Right around the cor-
ner, there was a great school where
my child could learn and grow.
Though he excelled, becoming an
avid reader and developing an en-
joyment of science and art, Shep-
herd reinforced for me that educa-
tion is more than academics. By
walking to school, he explored his
world step-by-step. He learned the
important lesson that value can be
found right where he is—that he
does not have to leave his neighbor-
hood for something supposedly
“better” someplace else.

Over the years, | never felt iso-
lated as | weathered the storms of
any small family. Just as my son
made neighborhood friends, | felt
fortunate to be among a group of
like-minded parents who, by mak-
ing sure that homework and special
projects were completed, helped to
create a challenging classroom envi-
ronment. The children learned from
each other and they consistently
scored “off the charts” on standard-

ized tests.

I'm thankful that my peers—
Angela Martin, Regina Romero,
Quentin Graham, Jessica Nemb-
hard, Don and Judy Squires, Daniel
Nathan, Dori Bernstein, Imani Ellis
and others—also saw the special
value in our neighborhood schoal,
and shared the conviction that a
good education need not only hap-
pen at a predominantly White
school, or at a pricey private one.

| certainly encountered school
parent apathy so | thank them all
for attending auditorium programs,
field trips, PTA and LSRT meet-
ings, for bringing in turkeys and
cakes for classroom feasts, for do-
nating money for air conditioners
and teacher gifts, for selling candy,
gift wrap, pizza, and for helping me
with the school auction in 1999 and
with the school newsletter.

An older parent once told me
something that | have always taken
as wisdom: “Public or private or lo-
cation isn’'t asimportant as the
teacher. Every year, it boils down to
your child and that teacher.” With
her wisdom in mind, | must salute

the wonderful staff and teachers at
Shepherd. | especially thank my
son’s teachers—Ms. Tina Robinson,
Ms. Wendy Bridges, Mrs. Janet
Crockett, Ms. Michele Thurber, Ms.
Deborah Aponsah, Mrs. Joele
Michaud, Ms. Anita Lee, Mr. Timo-
thy Leonard and Mr. Stephen King.

Aziza Tichavakunda was vale-
dictorian of our graduating class of
2004 at Shepherd. Her brother,
Antar Tichavakunda, one of our
Shepherd alumni, was one of three
valedictorians at Alice Deal this
year, and became Deal’s first male
African American valedictorian.
Antar and Aziza are the children of
Angela Martin, a native and resi-
dent of Shepherd Park, and an
alumna of Shepherd herself.

Shepherd celebrated 75 years
this spring. | am happy to have
been a part of eight of those years,
and feel blessed to have witnessed
S0 many precious pre-schoolers blos-
som into junior high school students
who are bright, confident, and
headed in the right direction. This
isthe least of what we want for all
of our children. Right?
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he Shepherd Park community
standsin a state of heightened

contact with the Montgomery
County Department of Parks and

readiness to challenge
possible expansion plans
for the storage facility at
the corner of Eastern
Avenue and Newell
Street. Although the de-
veloper who owns the site
has not crystallized his
plans for the facility, the
SPCA Storage Facility

Planning, Harvey
Maisel, owner of the
facility, has not filed
site plans for the prop-
erty. Inlate June
2004, Mr. Maisel ad-
vised Mrs. Brown and
SPCA President
Dwayne Toliver that he
might scrap his plan to

Committee is monitoring
the situation.

According to Advisory Neighbor-
hood Commissioner Jourdinia
Brown, who has been in regular

build a second level on
the existing storage facility in favor
of constructing a new mixed-use fa-
cility that would include parking,

storage space, and high-end condo-

%

miniumsin a four-story structure.

The Committee, which includes
Jourdinia Brown, L. Jackson Tho-
mas, Dolores Bondurant, Joan
Hoyte, and Monty Wilkinson, has
decided to take no further action
until Mr. Maisel articulates his
plans more clearly and files the re-
quired documents with the Mont-
gomery County Planning Board.

The Committee has sent a letter
to members of the community who
contributed money towards a possi-
ble legal challenge to Mr. Maisel®
original plan, advising them of the
situation, and offering to refund
their donations upon request.




% ;

B &

hepherd

Park is
very fortunate
to berepre-
sented on the
Advisory
Neighborhood
Commission
(ANC) by
Jourdinia
Brown, one of
the longest-

serving, top-
vote-getting, most committed, and
most effective ANC commissioner in
the District. Add tothose adjectives
responsible, forward-looking and
determined, and you begin to get a
picture of Mrs. Brown, who recently
was given the Shepherd Park Citi-
zens Association’s political advocacy
award for her decade-long efforts on
behalf of the community.

Mrs. Brown told the

, "As a child, | was al-
ways taught to give back." Her fa-
vorite thing about the job, is "being
able toimprove the quality of lifein
my neighborhood." As an ANC com-
missioner, she focuses on "quality of
life" issues like landscaping, crime,
development, and loitering.

If for nothing else, the neighbor-
hood knows her and is grateful to
her for her leadership on the recent
ABC liquor license legislation. Mrs.

Brown told us: "l am proud to be a
part of the force that gave our
Ward 4 representative
[Councilmember Fenty] a clear
message that we oppose single
sales. The area along Georgia Ave-
nue will benefit from relief of loiter-
ing, drunkenness, public urination,
and other problems associated with
the sale of single beers." Besides
leading the charge on this legisla-
tion, Mrs. Brown has worked to en-
sure compliance by local liquor
stores.

Mrs. Brown initially joined the
ANC as aresult of her involvement
on another important neighborhood
issue: group homes. "I remember
one day | wasin my front yard
sweeping the sidewalk and |
greeted a neighbor walking her
dog," she told us. "We started a
conversation and | listened to her
concerns as she explained to me
that a group home was being estab-
lished right next door to her home.
| wanted to help her because |
could see that she was very con-
cerned. | decided to start a petition
to stop this group home from being
established in our neighborhood.”
When she learned through this
process that her neighborhood did
not have an ANC commissioner,
she circulated another petition and
thus became our representative.

If her initial arrival on the job re-
sulted from this fortuity, her reelections
have been no accident. Her vocal work on
the group home issue—she discovered
that Ward 4 was over-represented with
group homes and caused the mayor to
start atask force tolook into the location
of group homes in the city—was followed
by an endless list of other efforts. But she
tellsus sheis far from done; two issues
remain on her agenda. She wants to see
through the landscaping plans for Upper
16th Street and the Circle at 16th Street.
"Thisis a beautification project for our
neighborhood and a statement for Wash-
ington DC. | want to make sure that they
do a nice job," she says. Mrs. Brown is
also devoting energy to stopping the pro-
posed expansion of the self-storage ware-
house on Eastern Avenue and Newell
Street.

Mrs. Brown’s tireless activism has
made her very popular locally - she re-
ceived the most votes of any ANC repre-
sentative in the last election. Although
she claims that she will beready toretire
once theissues currently on her plate are
resolved, don®count on her absence from
future causes affecting the quality of life
in Shepherd Park.
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Interior / Exterior Painting, Gutter cleaning. 15 years of DC/MD/VA experience. Good references in Shepherd Park.
Free estimates. Contact Francisco Lopez at 301 209 7282 or FranciscoGPS@aol.com.
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